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I am going to make a few brief points now that I will elaborate on tomorrow on how to prioritize people of African descent in implementing the SDGs. Most of the points that I make now can also be found in a written response to the questions what human rights concerns the Working Group should focus on for the next three years and how it can enhance its engagement with civil society. The response was written by myself, Dr Ornette Clennon and Professor Robbie Shilliam and supported by 62 signatories – among them the 17 member organisations of the European Network of People of African Descent (that I am representing here today) and a long list of other civil society organisations and prominent intellectuals from around the world.

First, the question which human rights concerns the Working Group should focus on for the next three years. I hope that we all can agree – along with the DDPA, CERD and at least the 5 most recent country reports that I have had a look at by the Working Group – that (a) Africans and people of African descent around the world face structural racism and inequity, and that for most part (b) the structural racism and inequity of Africans and people of African descent are rooted in histories of colonialism and enslavement. Whatever human rights concern that we may single out – be it poverty, healthcare, education, employment, respect for the rule of law, police brutality, access to clean water or adverse effects of climate change and environmental degradation – Africans and people of African descent tend to be particularly at loss. Colonialism and enslavement was premised on racial structures of discrimination and inequity that in many ways remain with us today. Yet, as the Working Group has pointed out time and time again in its country reports, colonialism and enslavement are not properly recognised by states even as a matter of fact in the way history and its effects are taught in schools.
What is also important to keep in mind here – again, in line with the DDPA – is that not only are the inequities and racism facing people of African descent an affront to fundamental human rights principles of equality and non-discrimination. What is more, largely these human rights affronts are rooted in historical injustices and crimes against humanity for which the responsible states never have taken responsibility for and the consequences of which these states continue to deny responsibility for. 

Therefore, for many human rights concerns that Africans and people of African descent suffer from it will be misplaced to treat them in isolation, rather than as symptoms, expressions or parts of broader structural problems with roots in colonialism and enslavement. 
With this in mind, why not focus the next three years on pointing out and addressing the continuing legacies of colonialism and enslavement as they adversely affect, and undermine the human rights of, Africans and people of African descent?
Second, with respect to how the Working Group can enhance its engagement with civil society, focusing on legacies of colonialism and enslavement will offer a worldwide common denominator for Africans and people of African descent around which the Working Group and civil society representatives can work collaboratively on, for example, developing general guidelines for the implementation of the SDGs, public education and reparatory justice, and launching international campaigns. 
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